

CITY OF SAN ANTONIO

O. BOX 839966 SAN ANTONIO TEXAS 78283-3966

August 8, 2019

Aimee Snoddy
Director
Office of the Governor
Homeland Security Division
P.O. Box 12428
Austin, Texas 78711-2428

Dear Mrs. Snoddy:

This letter designates Chief Patrick Zepeda, City Emergency Manager, as the City's Authorized Official and Primary Point of Contact (POC) for the 2019 Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP). As designee, Chief Zepeda is authorized to execute any and all necessary documents to effectuate acceptance of the 2019 UASI award. In addition, I authorized the acceptance and implementation of the following 2019 Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) projects up to \$\$2,730,000:

- Grant ID 3434503 Regional Planning and Analysis CI/KR team (3 FTE)
- Grant ID 3692502 Homeland Security Strategic Planning
- Grant ID 2963705 SAPD Southwest Texas Regional Fusion Center
- Grant ID 3434903 SAPD Regional Response Teams
- Grant ID 3435003 SAFD Regional Response Teams
- Grant ID 3697502 ITSD Cyber Security Projects
- Grant ID 3434403 Management and Administration Cost (1 FTE)

This grant has been reviewed and authorized by City leadership and the San Antonio Urban Area Working Group (SAUAWG). In the event of loss or misuse of any 2019 UASI grant funds, the City also agrees that these funds will be returned to the state in full.

Respectfully,

Ron Nirenberg MAYOR

Copies: Erik Walsh, City Manager Maria Villagomez, Deputy City Manager

Charles Hood, Fire Chief

Chief Patrick Zepeda, Emergency Manager